Blackhawk Hockey Board Meeting minutes from October 10th, 2012

Held at the Phoenix Bar and Grill, Baldwin, WI

Members present:  Jason Connett, Andy Roussopoulos, Lance Albrightson, Craig Campbell, Pax Rasmussen, Tim Rens, Andy Lindus, John Bresina, Brian Stevens, Rebecca Paulsen, Dan Deitzman, Steve Peavey, and Jason Anderson

Members Missing: none
Other members present: Shane Cook and Jon Zevenbergen
Connett called the meeting to order.
Secretary’s report – Rasmussen asked which tournaments we wanted to apply for in 2015.  After a brief, but excitable debate, it was concluded that we would register (in this order) for Squirt A, Squirt B, Pee Wee A, and Pee Wee B.  We reviewed minutes from September meeting.  Peavey motioned to approve, Rens seconded.  All approved.
 

Treasurer’s report – Rebecca noted that the current checkbook balance was $28,894 with roughly another $2,300 to deposit. Connett made motion to approve, Rens seconded the motion. All approved.

Open Forum –.We reviewed the information given at the Region 6 WAHA meeting that Connett, Albrightson, and Rasmussen attended.
1. Mike Conners thinks that there will be a Bantam 3B State Tournament this year however, that is not the understanding that the attending members received.
2. WAHA will not allow member to “jump” associations anymore without a release.  For example, no longer will a child be able to move to a higher level association without a written release from their existing association.

3. Any Tier II boys teams playing a Minnesota schedule must have at least 50% of those games played on Wisconsin ice.

Girls Program – Due to low numbers at the U14 level (9), it has been requested that 2 girls move up from the U12 level to 14s and 2 U10s to U12s.  Blackhawk Hockey has guidelines regarding this that requires tryouts for the players moving up, and they must make the top 33% of the team.  River Falls has no guidelines regarding this.  They have allowed 2 U12s to register at U14 already for the 2012-2013 season.  After a long and heated discussion where Bresina noted that he thinks the girls are too spread out, Lindus made the motion to allow both moves to take place without any tryouts.  Jason Anderson seconded the motion.  Albrightson, Connett, Andy R, Rebecca, Stevens, Rasmussen, Paulsen, and Rens all approved.  Campbell, Bresina, and Peavey voted against.  Motion passed.
Mites – Andy R. asked if the Mite teams could travel to unlimited Jamborees AS LONG AS none of them require overnight stays.  No members had any objections.

Bresina attended a scheduling meeting in Rice Lake for the NOR-WIS/Western Wisconsin League.  The Squirt As, Pee Wee As, and Bantam As were placed in the AA league.  The Bantam Bs were placed in the A/B league.  The Squirt Bs and Pee Wee Bs were placed in the Western Wisconsin League.

A motion to move Men’s League to Sunday evenings immediately following Open Skate was made by Connett.  This would free up an extra hour of ice time during the week for the youth teams.  Albrightson seconded the motion.  All approved.
Shane Cook spoke to the board members about dropping the 33% rule for the Mites trying out as Squirts.  He would like us to amend our guideline in this instance to allow the Mite players deemed “ok” to try out at the Squirt level, be allowed to play wherever they fall based on the try out rankings.  Andy R made the motion to make this change.  Paulsen seconded the motion. All other board members voted against the motion.  Motion failed.
Rebecca asked about consequences and rule enforcement for Sunday night’s open skating.  She would like to be given the authority to enforce her will on the perpetrators.  All members were in agreement that she does have that authority requested.
It was noted that we need releases for both Comero boys from Eau Claire.
Rasmussen nominated Jon Zevenbergen as an alternate evaluator for tryouts.  Connett seconded the motion.  All approved.
Registration – The Blackhawk Hockey Association has +/-175 registered youth this season.  
Fundraising Committee – The pizza fundraiser is complete.  We need to get a list from Zevenbergen to see who has NOT participated.  Those that did not participate will then be required to pay the association the $100 opt-out fee.
Sportsman’s banquet is still on for November 3rd at the American Legion in Baldwin.
Buildings and Grounds – Fan motor has been ordered for the girls’ bathroom
Coaches – Meeting immediately to follow board meeting.
Concessions – Brian Omann and Tim Rens built shelves in the newer area according to Cindy Hurtgen’s specs much to her (and many others) delight.
Tournaments – Nothing to report.
Work Hours – Nothing to report,  
Pax made the motion to adjourn.  Peavey seconded the motion.  All approved.
Next meeting is November 14th at UCC.

Update and Vote via email:

The coaching committee met to review the Pee Wee/Squirt number status on Oct 17.

Per the coaching committee meeting, due to number of Pee Wee & Squirts registered, we want to allow (1) Squirt player per coach recommendation to move up to Pee Wee level without having to make the top 30% of the A team.  Also, we want to allow (2) Mite players to move up to Squirt level per coaching recommendation without making the top 30% of that A team.  These (3) selected skaters will have to try out at that level and they will play on whatever team they are placed on by the evaluators (again, no top 30% rule to apply).  

This year's numbers by the teams dictate this decision.  This will not be a "rule" or "procedure" carried forward.  Each year's numbers will dictate the situation to be evaluated at that time.

Albrightson, Andy R, Bresina, Lindus, Peavey, Paulsen, Cambell, Rasmussen, and Connett all voted yes.  No other members voted.  Motion carried.

 

